
 

Archie Gooch Pavilion, Bittens Field, The Rec, Ilminster, Somerset TA19 9FE 

Joy Norris 

Town Clerk 

Ilminster Town Council 

North Street 

Ilminster 

TA19  

Date:  22 August 2016 

Our ref: ISCL_MI_1_8_2016 

Dear Joy, 

Re: Public Access Defibrillator 

As I am sure you know a group of individuals came together via the Ilminster Facebook page to raise 

the funds for two public access defibrillators.   

After a very successful fund raising campaign two public access defibrillators have been leased from 

South Western Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust, who will provide training, services and 

parts over a four-year period. They now need to be installed on the outside of two building; one to 

be located in the town centre and the other in the recreation area. 

The defibrillator group has approached the Ilminster Sports Club to ask if one of the public access 

defibrillators can be placed on the Archie Gooch Pavilion. The advice from South Western 

Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust is that the preferred location would be so the unit is visible 

as you drive into the car park area. 

Craig Stuckey of MECC has offer install the units at no charge. 

The directors of Ilminster Sports Club are happy to agree to this request but note that the lease 

states we need permission from the Town Council before securing anything to the outside of the 

building. 

Therefore I am writing to request permission from Ilminster Town Council for permission to put one 

of the public access defibrillators on the outside of the Archie Gooch Pavilion 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Ms EJ Taylor 


